Congregation Tifereth Israel Men’s Club
Activities

April, 2011 through March, 2013
April, 2011

1.
Sunday Morning Café – The Café was started by the Men’s Club as a 


means of creating social activity at the synagogue on Sunday Morning.  


Each Sunday Morning that Hebrew School is in session we have a café in 


the atrium serving food to the youth and their parents.  The menu includes 


scrambled eggs, bagels with the fixins, coffee, hot chocolate, orange juice 


and pastry.  There are tables set up in the atrium for people to sit out and 


enjoy their breakfast.  The Sunday Columbus Dispatch and New York 


Times is provided.  The café runs from 15 minutes before Hebrew School 


begins until 15 minutes after minyan ends (9:15 to 10:30).  This program 


has been beneficial in the following ways – it has increased social activity 


at the shul, has raised money for the school, has created interest with 


the youth of our congregation in working at the café, has created 



involvement from Men’s Club members and has been a good entry point



for getting new Mens’s Club members slowing involved in Mens Club. 

2.
Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – In an effort to foster 



increased membership at daily morning minyan and socialization 



among our members, Men’s Club began sponsoring and providing 



food for a breakfast at the end of morning minyan.  This program 



has had moderate success in increasing attendance at morning 



minyan.  However, just by being able to sit down together for 20 



minutes once a week to eat and talk, this program has been 




extremely successful in fostering friendships and increased 




socialization between those who attend minyan. 



This source of this program was similar programs run at other synagogues 


by various individual members.  Since our synagogue did not have such a 


program, this created an opportunity for Men’s Club.  We made sure that 


bagels were delivered from the local bagel shop each Wednesday morning 

and purchased lox, coffee, orange juice, cream cheese, etc. in advance.  


The food is then put out after minyan. 

3.
Passover – Fast of the First Born – The Men’s Club provided breakfast for those that participated in the morning service and teaching session.  

4.
Brunch Series Event  - Because many congregants had concerns about their taxes we brought in a CPA to talk with people about last minute tax strategies.  This was very well received by those late filers who were trying to get some insight on additional deductions.  In addition, the CPA was able to provide them with some guidance on tax planning for the next year.  


5.
Yom Hashoah Candle Program – Following up on the FJMC program 


we distributed candles to congregation members.  Our distribution 



included all students in the school, all members who requested candles and 

home delivery to 200 families.  In total we delivered about 500 candles.  


Each bag contained a candle, a sheet with the prayers and meditation and a 

request for a donation.  

6.
Poker Night - The Men’s Club at Congregation Tifereth Israel has a once-


a-month poker game for its members.  The game is No Limit Texas Hold 


’Em, and while the winner does not win a gold bracelet, all participants 


walk away having had a good time.  The first game took place in 



February, 2006.  The buy-in is $30, plus $5 for food.  It is a cash game, so 


a player does not necessarily have to lose all of his money.  “This is a 


social activity that has been well-received by our members and has 


attracted new members.   


Not only has the event increased social activity, but it also has brought in 


new members.  All current members of the Men’s Club can play and can 


bring one non-member.  After one time playing, the non-member must 


join Men’s Club to return.  Not surprisingly, Men’s Club attendance has 


increased based solely upon this activity.

Finally, this game has also brought in sons of existing members.  As soon as someone becomes 18 they can be a member of Men’s Club.  We  have had at least 3 sons who upon turning 18 joined the Mens Club to play in this game.  It has been a wonderful experience seeing sons and fathers play together and meets one of the FJMC goals of creating multigenerational activities.

May, 2011
1. The Sunday Morning Café – See above.

2. Brunch Series Event  -  In conjunction with Yom Hashoah, we had 
Debbi Dach Sugarman,  a member of the  Columbus Holocaust Remembrance Committee discuss not only the experiences of her father, but also her own life as the daughter of a survivor of the Shoah.  The discussion was very informative about the effect that the Shoah had on other members of the survivor’s family.  As part of the program we distributed yellow Yom Hashoah candles.  
3. Poker Night – See above

4.
Flower Planting at the Shul - Planting Flowers for the Synagogue -  


We decided to create an event where we could beautify the synagogue 


while creating more bonding.  So on a Sunday morning we took the lead 


on coordinating the planting of flowers around the synagogue.  We went 


to the local greenhouse and purchased a large amount of annual flowers.  


We provided bagels and coffee to all who participated.  We were 



successful in getting certain Hebrew school classes to participate as well 


as some Sisterhood members.  But the best part of this event was that our 


younger fathers brought their preschool children with them and planted 


flowers together. This event was extremely successful in creating greater 


exposure for Men’s Club within the synagogue community because the 


flowers were seen and talked about 
all during the Spring, Summer and 


early fall.  
5. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above

6.
Mens Club Golf Outing – In keeping with the Men’s Club theme of 


keeping fit, we had a golf outing at a local country club.  We had 



approximately 12 players attend.  It was a great opportunity to merge



socialization and exercise.  We also had some people attend who do not 


normally participate in other Mens Club activities. Flyer attached at Tab A
7.
Flag Planting at the Jewish Cemetary - As our Jewish War 



Veterans continue to age, they find it increasingly difficult to get 



around.  This affects many aspects of their lives, including 




traveling to visit with friends and family as well as to perform 



volunteer activities that may have been part of their lives for a long 


time.  One area in particular that many Jewish war veterans have 



been active in is honoring their deceased comrades on Memorial 



Day by placing a small American flag at their graves. 


The older Jewish war veterans were becoming frustrated 




that every year it had become harder to bring people out


 to the cemetery for this brief yet moving ceremony to honor the 



memory of those who had done so much for our country.  We 



assured him that Tifereth Israel Men’s Club would be at the 



cemetery along with others to help ensure that this wonderful, 



respectful tradition continued.


Our Men’s Club sent emails to all club members, and we had 



discussions with many others in the shul, asking for their support.  

It just so happened that this particular weekend the USY from 



across the region were at our synagogue.  We thought this would 



be a great opportunity to educate the youth on all these soldiers had 


done for our country.


So right after services on Shabbat, one of our Jewish War Veterans 


talked with the USY’ers about what it means to be Jewish and 



provide service to your country.  The talk was very moving for the 



USY’ers and those adults in attendance.


The next day, approximately 30 Mens Club members and their 



families, along with the USY’ers met at the cemetery and planted 



United States flags next to the tombstones of those who had served 


the United States in the military.   One of the more memorable 



images of the day was that there were many generations of people 



participating in the activity: young children, teenagers and young 



adults, as well as those not so young.  

After the flags were planted there was a short memorial service 



held at the Flag Pole.  The USY’ers explained why this meant so 



much to them.


There were 3 major goals in the Jewish War Veterans Memorial 



Day Flag Planting

1. Develop respect and honor for the Jewish war 




veterans who have helped protect and defend our 




country.
2. Ensure that, as living Jewish war veterans become 




less mobile, there will always be  another 





generation to respect and honor  those fallen by 




placing flags at their grave sites on Memorial Day.
3. Create an experience for the children, grandchildren 



and great-grandchildren of those fallen Jewish 




heroes. This allows for a multigenerational tribute 




for those who have sacrificed for their country.
8.
Cleveland Indians v. Cincinnati Reds Game – Since we are right in the middle of the state, we have members who are Reds fans and members who are Indians fans.  So we decided to put together a trip, in conjunction with the region, to go to a Reds/Indians game in Cleveland.  It was a wonderful time for everyone – except Reds fans.

9.
Synagogue Raffle – Each year the synagogue has a raffle at the end of the year to raise funds.  The Mens Club provides volunteers to sell the tickets at various synagogue events taking place during April and May.  The raffle is only successful because of the amount of work performed and tickets sold by the Mens Club.  Although the Mens Club does not get any money for this work, it increases the goodwill that the Mens Club has with the synagogue administration.
June, 2011

1. Poker Night – See above
2. Softball Game – Men’s Club has always been very involved in activities with our USY.  So, we decided that it would be great to start a competitive softball game between Men’s Club and USY.  This was a great event that not only created a lot of buzz within the synagogue but created a lot of comraderie among our Mens Club members.  We now have a group of guys who are interested in playing softball whenever we can get a game together.  


In order to set this up we contacted our Youth Director and she 



coordinated with the USY.  We then reserved a local softball field.  We 


advertised through e-mail and word of mouth to our members for players 



and were able to put together a team.   All of our players wore their



Mens Club t-shirt.



The game was competitive and very fun.  Unfortunately the Mens Club 


could not hold onto the lead and lost 11-10.
3. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above
July,  2011
1. Poker Night – See above
2. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above
August, 2011

1.
Men’s Club Picnic – We had a picnic at a local park.  All of the Men’s 


Club members and their families were invited to attend.  We served a large 

grilled meal including hot dogs, hamburgers, potato salad, cole slaw, 


snacks, hummus and 
pita, vegetables, watermelon and pastries.  We used 


this event as an opportunity to honor our immediate Past President and to 


induct 
our new officers.  This wonderful event allowed all of our 



members to have a good time in a relaxed social outing with families 


included.  It served its purpose of fostering community among our 



members.  (Flyer Attached at Tab B)


This is an easy program to create.  You just need a location, a grill and 


food.   But, while the set up is easy, the payoff is great.

2. Men’s Club Kiddush Club – During Simchat Torah the prior year, the Executive Director of the Synagogue contacted the Men’s Club about providing liquor to the event.  Every Shabbat the synagogue has liquor for Kiddush, but that was beginning to run low.  So, in order to provide liquor for Simchat Torah, Purim and non-B’nai Mitvah Shabbats we have a Kiddush Club.  A flyer is sent out to all of the B’nai Mitzvah families advising them that the Men’s Club provides this service to them.  For a donation, the Men’s Club will provide the liquor and wine for their event.  Some families even donate the remaining liquor and wine to the shul. So, this Club has been able to make sure that there is liquor and wine for all Shabbats, Simchat Torah and Purim.  And it has obviously made up very popular with the membership as well as the Executive Director.  [Flyer attached at Tab B].

3.
Community Baseball Game – Our Men’s Club started a program 6 years 


ago to get other Men’s Groups in the city together.  We all go to a baseball 

game with the local AAA team – The Columbus Clippers.  Over the years 


this has now turned into Jewish Community Day at the ballpark.   



Before the game we have a large kosher meal within the stadium.    


We then have a group of seats together inside the stadium.  This 



event created comraderie among our Men’s Club and allowed us to 


socialize with other groups in our area that we do not normally 



interact with.  
4.
Softball Game – Each year, our synagogue has a synagogue cook out 


event at the Jewish Center.  In the past there have been games for the kids 


(bouncy house, etc.), but we thought it would be great to have 



entertainment for the adults.  So, we put the softball team back together to 


play the USY and some other interest adults.  Everyone had a great time 


and the synagogue members loved the entertainment.

5.
Poker Night – See above
September. 2011
1. Sunday Morning Café – See above.

2.
Inmate Program - Men’s Club has been involved in a program at 



the North Central Correctional Institution where we visit Jewish 



inmates once a month.  This is an important way for Men’s Club to 


show its support to Jews who want to continue to remain spiritual 



even while incarcerated.  This program won a Torch Award in 2005.


This program has continued through 2013.



This program is difficult to duplicate because you have to find a prison 


within your area that has a number of Jewish inmates and is willing to let 


you visit them.  The Marion facility has a separate program where for one 


year approximately 10 Jews are put together and allowed to study torah.

3.
New Albany Walking Classic – Each year, a northern suburb of Columbus holds the largest competitive walking race in the country.  The Mens Club put together a team of approximately 12 men to compete in the event. And in fact, some of our members finished among the top 10 in their age group.  


4.
Poker Night – See above
5.
Brunch Series   - With the start of school we thought it would be a good time to have a speaker discuss the issues of education.  So we brought in a local educator/rabbi, Rabbi Idit Jacques of the Columbus Jewish Federation.  We had a very large crown with a good mix of younger and older parents.  Rabbi Jacques spoke of the future of education form a somewhat Jewish perspective.  She offered a fresh approach to teaching and education.   The discussion was quite informative on the challenges that parents/grandparents face in raising a Jewish child.
October, 2011

1.
Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above
 
2. Sunday Morning Café – See above

3. Poker Night – See above.



4.
Yom Kippur/Neilah Candle Lighting –  This was a new program that we 

started.  At the end of the Neilah service we had very little young people 


around.  Men’s Club decided to change that.  We consulted with the 


Rabbis and decided that during the Neilah service we would turn down the 

lights in the synagogue and have our youth come walking from the back to 

the front of the sanctuary with flashlights while everyone sings Eliyahu.  



In order to do this, we purchased approximately 50 flashlights and made




sure they were available at the end of the service.  We then advertised this 


opportunity to 
the parents of young children.  The Rabbi announced this 


new activity during his sermon on Kol Nidre.  At the end




of Ma’ariv the Rabbi announced that all of the young people were to go 




outside.  We organized them and gave them each a flashlight.  As 





the Neilah service came to an end and right before Havdalah/Kiddish/




Shofar blowing, the lights were turned down and the children went toward




the bimah in a processional, as the congregation sang Eliyahu.




This activity was extremely successful and started a new tradition at the 




Synagogue.  It was recognized that this was a Men’s Club idea and 


increased our exposure within the synagogue.

5.
The New Synagogue Sukkah -  Over the last few years, Tifereth Israel has struggled with a outdated and very small sukkah.  We also were having issues with the location and access of the sukkah in relation to several elderly and disabled congregants.  The only things we were able to do was have a shabbas and holiday kiddush that people would have no place to sit or stand in the sukkah.  After several months of discussions with the Religious Welfare Committee, several of the men's club representatives decided to take on the task of fundraising, ordering, setting up the Sukkah.  We moved the location to a closer and easily accessable location along the green grassy side of our synagogue.  Over the week long holiday we were able to have many chances to utilize our new sukkah.  The youth group had a Pizza in the Hut event, the school sponsered a family dinner, our locale JCC had a shabbas young professionals dinner, along with many other school activities and events.

 

6. Sukkah Dinner -  Along with funding, and procuring, and raising the sukkah, the mens club decided to hold the First Annual Men's Club Sukkah dinner.  With over 100 congregants signed up to attend we decided to make this a special night, so along with the sisterhood, the Hazak group, and several donors, we were able to make this a night to remember.  We started with mincha/mariv service and then proceeded to have hordovereis in the sukkah.  The mens club provided several bottles of liquor along with wine and grape juice to make the kiddush special with the usually holiday singing and then kiddush.  The dinner was top of the line with a choice of Prime Rib, Salmon, or Polenta Lasagna, with all the fixings including soup, salad, bread, wine at each table and two elegent desserts for each participant.  We had a short devar torah by our rabbi and at the end sang zimerot and birchat hamozon.  The evening was highlighted by elegant rope lighting as well as torch lamps and hanging lighting that got rave reviews from the guests.  [Flyer attached at Tab C].
7. Pizza In The Hut – Since we had the new sukkah, the Men’s Club wanted to make sure that our younger members had an opportunity to complete the mitzvah of eating the sukkah.  So, Men’s Club decided that right after school we would have pizza and drinks available in the sukkah for the kids and their parents who were picking them up.  Some teachers attended as well.  It was a great success and created an opportunity for the younger members of our synagogue to see Men’s Club in action.  We had almost 60 people attend.  We also used this as a membership opportunity by providing membership forms to all in attendance.  (Flyer attached at Tab D.)
8. Sar El – The Mens Club put together a program for members to go to Israel and participate with the Israel Military.   Sar-El is a volunteer program of the Israel Defense Forces ((IDF).  Our volunteers flew to Israel to serve for 2 weeks with IDF.  Their jobs included catering, supply and logistical.  The volunteers contributed to IDF by saving the army money and sparing reserve soldiers from being called up.  This was a very exciting activity for those that attended.  And it further Men’s Club’s initiative of serving the greater community.  
9. Brunch Series Event–  A few years ago the Men’s Club had provided a defibulator to the synagogue.  The Men’s Club thought it was important to reeducate people on how to use it.  So we held an information class – presented by our past president – Dr. Dale Levy – on how to use the machine.  The class was open to staff and members of the shul and was very well attended. 

10. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.

November, 2011
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.



2.
Sunday Morning Café – See above.



3.
Poker Night – See above



4.
Build A Pair Program – We work with the Fifth Graders on learning 


more about tefillin and its importance in the prayer service.  It is a four 



class program which culminates in the World Wide Wrap in February.




The Fifth Graders are the participants in the first 2 meetings and the 


parents are involved in the final 2 meetings and in the World Wide Wrap.




We have found that this event not only increases the students and parents 


knowledge of tefillin but increases the exposure of Mens Club.
 

5.
Brunch Series Event –  One of the big issues in Columbus and Ohio over the past few years has been the construction of casinos.  So we brought in the general manager of the new Columbus casino to discuss the construction and the issues that the community might be facing with the casinos opening.
6.
Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
 December, 2011
1.
Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Sunday Morning Café – See above.

3. Poker Night – See above


4.
Synagogue Chanukah Dinner –The social hall was transformed into a 


Chanukah decorated party for 150 children and adults.  Men’s Club was in 

charge of the entire program.  We planned the event with the assistance of 


the Education Director, Shirly Benatar, and Programming Director, Shani 


Kadis. Mens Club prepared all of the food, decorated the social hall and 


led the event.  Families participated in creating one of a kind pieces of 


pottery – dreidels, menorahs,and mezuzot  -- that will be keepsakes for 


years to come.

 

  



Once the artwork was complete it was time for dinner.   During the time 


that the artwork was being made and the children’s art activities were 


taking place, we served hors dovouers and snacks.  For dinner, we served 


latkes, 
salad, vegetarian lasagna with noodles, carrot tzimmis and 



salmon.  During and after the 
meal, we had a sing along with the adults 


and children.  We also had a dreidal contest for all of the kids 18 and 


younger.


The program was procedural complete from the food to the activities.  We 


start planning in the summer and outline what type of food we will have 


and the activities.  Throughout the fall we have meeting to further refine 


the process.  In late October, we begin marketing the dinner in all of the 


synagogue publications and on the website.   The next step is contacting 


the Rosenthal people and making sure that we have all of the materials on 


site the day of.  We then order the decorations from various sources on-


line.  We prepare the latkes before hand and begin preparing the meal 


approximately 4 hours before the event is to begin.  Approximately 2 


hours before the event the decorating of the social hall begins.  At that 


same time the tables are set up with the materials for the children’s 


activities and the art.

This event was a huge success and created a great deal of camaraderie 
among Men’s Club members.  On the Thursday evening prior to the 
dinner, a group of about 10 got together to made latkes and had a 
wonderful time cutting up the ingredients and frying up the latkes.


Finally, the success of the program created a buzz among the 
synagogue regarding the professional large scale event that could be 
completed by the Men’s Club.  
5.
Brunch Series  - Continuing a theme of discussing financial issues, we brought in an expert to discuss how to fund a college education.  Obviously this hit many different age groups – those with kids ready for college and those with really young children who need to start putting money away for college.  The large variation in ages of the attendees was quite interesting.  

6.
Inmate Program – See September, 2011.

January, 2012 
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Sunday Morning Café – See above

3. Brunch Series –   Local entrepreneur and restaurateur  Elizabeth Lessner shared her personal story on how she became one of the most successful business people in the city and how she gives back to people and local neighborhoods.  She began her run of seven local restaurants after college at Capital University and a $100,000 home equity loan in 2001 to start Betty’s in 2001 when she was 27 years old.  Also, after seeing the tremendous amount of waste produced, she decided to start a recycling business for not only her establishments, but, many other businesses in the city.

4. Defibulator Instruction - A few years ago the Men’s Club had provided a defibulator to the synagogue.  The Men’s Club thought it was important to reeducate people on how to use it.  So we held an information class – presented by our past president – Dr. Dale Levy – on how to use the machine.  The class was open to staff and members of the shul and was very well attended. 
5. Mens Club Shabbat - Following up on FJMC programming we held a Men’s Club Shabbat.  This was very well received and allowed us to join together as a group to show the congregation that services can be completely led by the lay members. 
6. Poker Tournament – As a fundraiser, the Mens Club hosted a No Limit Texas Hold Em Poker Tournament.  It started with coordinating with two of our members who are experienced tournament poker players.  They were able to handle the logistics of putting on a tournament – including chips, cards, computer software, and know how.  We then marketing the event to all of the poker playing groups around town through a flyer, e-mails, phone calls and word of mouth.  The flyer is attached hereto at Tab E.  



On the day of the event we had food (snacks, soda, water, pizza) for the 


participants.  We also had a security guard available in case any problems 


arose.  Since this was the date of the AFC and NFC Championship Games, 

we had a tv available with the games for people who wanted to play poker 


and watch football.



The program was very successful in both participation and fundraising.

7. Build A Pair with Families – As part of the Build-A-Pair program, the Men’s Club sponsors a breakfast for the fifth graders and their parents.  The purpose of this part of the program is to have the parents understand what the kids are learning and allow them to participate in the process.  There is a short presentation about tefillin, the students get to answer questions and then the parents help the students put on their tefillin.  It is followed by a quick breakfast.
8. Quiz Night –  This is one of our most popular events.  The entire synagogue is invited and we generally have about 150 participants.  This event takes place on Saturday night.  Each team has about 10 members.  The teams are put together by their participants.  Any additional participants are assigned to teams.  We then have a quiz on 12 different categories using a computer and overhead projector.  Snacks are provided throughout the night and there is a dessert buffet between the 6th and 7th series of questions.  This program is so popular that is has been adopted and used by other clubs within our region.  It brings non-Mens Club members to a Mens Club Event and gives us an opportunity to market some of our other programming.  (Materials attached at Tab F)
9. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
February, 2012
1. World Wide Wrap – Following upon FJMC programming we had the World Wide Wrap.  Approximately 90 people participated.  In addition,  the Men’s Club agreed to pay the cost to have all of the synagogues tefillin inspected by a sofer.  Finally, the Mens Club had a tefillin cake after the wrap for people to enjoy.   
2. Brunch Series Event –  Travel to Israel – We had a 3 speaker panel.  A local travel expert who has taken over 100 groups to Israel and is a synagogue member was able to describe the trips and the benefit of the trips.  Past participants were able present to describe how wonderful the trips are and how much they learned about Israel and their heritage.  The brunch drew a large cross-section of members of the shul.  We also had present a person who had gone to Israel as part of the Sar-El volunteer program.  And we finally had the Columbus Community Shaliach.  
3. Men’s Club Poker Night –
See above.
4. 
Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

5. 
Sunday Morning Café – See above.
6. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.

March, 2012
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

3. Sunday Morning Café – See above.


4.
Purim Carnival – Every year the Men’s Club sponsors the 



Purim Carnival.  The preparation starts months in advance.  We have 


someone in charge of prizes, food, games, and donations.  First, we meet 


with the Youth Director to coordinate all of the work that needs to be done 

and the date for the Carnival.  We then go out and solicit donations for the 


silence auction.  This is the largest money maker of the Purim Carnival 


because any money donated is net profit.  The donations included tickets 


to sporting events, sports equipment autographed by famous players, gift 


certificates to hotels, restaurants, grocery stores and service providers (i.e. 


drycleaners).



We have games from prior years that we reuse.  However, the Youth 


Director orders approximately 2 blow up games that are brought the day of 

the event.  We then pick up some additional games from a local store.  



1 month before the event we determine what prizes remain from the prior 


year and order new prizes that are then delivered and sorted prior to the 


event.



Approximately 2 weeks before the event we confirm the food order.  We 


solicit volunteers to run the games and the food by personal request and e-


mails.



The morning of the event we work with the USY to set up the games and 


decorate the social hall and entry way.  Once the carnival begins we 


supervise the games being run by the USY members.  We are also in 


charge of the silence auction, the food and the prize room.



The children collect tickets from the games played which are redeemed in 


the Men’s Club prize room.  In addition, we generated a large amount of 


revenue from the silent auction. 



We prepared the lunch – 600 meals – that included hot dogs, Sloppy Joe’s, 

chips, carrots, and drinks and 
hamantachen.  


The carnival was successful from a financial and cooperation standpoint.  


This event allows us to donate money to the youth programming at your 


synagogue and to work with our youth in creating a large scale program.


The carnival also provides a means of developing leadership within our 


Men’s Club.  Each activity has a person in charge of it.  We are able to 


take new members of Men’s Club and have then work with those activity 


leaders so that they can learn how to run the carnival.  This method of 


leadership has created a large pool of people who can not only run the 


carnival but who are also available for leadership positions within Men’s 


Club.
Finally, there is a play that is performed just prior to the Purim Carnival.  It is called the Purim Schpiel.  This year the Schpiel was based upon the play Wicked and was called “Schticked”.  One of the Mens Club members took a role as Haman to increase attendance and interest in the play.  And it seemed to work. The play had its biggest turnout ever.



Some materials are attached at Tab G.
5.
Brunch Series Event -  As part of our Men’s Health series, we featured local dentist and congregant Dr. Mark Levy who discussed sleep apnea and how certain dental accessories are being used in the treatment of obstructive sleep apnea. Dr. Levy is a member of both the American Academy of Dental Sleep Medicine and the Academy of Clinical Sleep Disorders Disciplines.  This speech was very informative for our members on the effects that sleep apnea can have on their health and the fact that weight is a direct contributor to sleep apnea.

6.
Inmate Program – See September, 2011.

April, 2012
1.  Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

3. Sunday Morning Café – See above.

4. Yom Hashoah Candle Program – Following up on the FJMC program we distributed candles to congregation members.  Our distribution included all students in the school, all members who requested candles and home delivery to 200 families.  In total we delivered about 500 candles.  Each bag contained a candle, a sheet with the prayers and meditation and a 
request for a donation.  
5.
Passover – Fast of the First Born – The Men’s Club provided breakfast for those that participated in the morning service and teaching session.  

6.
Brunch Series –   This was our annual Yom Hashoah Day brunch and we had local businessman and holocaust survivor Murray Ebner discuss his experience in Europe during the holocaust.  He also discussed his recent book, “Chosen for Reasons Unknown: A Holocaust Survivor’s Journey” with us and answered audience questions.  Our Men’s Club purchased a copy of the book which he autographed and we donated it to the Columbus Metropolitan Library.

7.
A Night of Jewish Music –  Ushering and Food Preparation.  The synagogue held a program to honor our Cantor for his 30 years of service and his being President of the Cantor’s Assembly.  Not only did the Men’s Club sponsor the event, but we also provide ushers for the event and helped with the preparation of the food for the post event dessert buffet.

8. The Executive Board of the FJMC – The Executive Board of the FJMC was in town.  So we decided to have them over for Shabbat and Kiddush.  We were able to show off the International President and Executive Director.  This increased our exposure at the shul.  While the Executive Board was at 2 different shuls for services, they were all at Tifereth Israel for Kiddush.  People got to mingle with them and learn more about FJMC.  We also had a teaching session where the Cantor (who is also the President of the Cantor’s Assembly) explained the them the significance of the Cantor’s Assembly torah that is at our shul.  
9.  Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
May, 2012
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.


2.
Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.



3.
Sunday Morning Café – See above.


4.
Planting Flowers for the Synagogue -  We decided to create an event 


where we could beautify the synagogue while creating more bonding.  So 


on a Sunday morning we took the lead on coordinating the planting of 


flowers around the synagogue.  We went to the local greenhouse and 


purchased a large amount of annual flowers.  We provided bagels and 


coffee to all who participated.  We were successful in getting certain 


Hebrew school classes to participate as well as some Sisterhood members.


But the best part of this event was that our younger fathers brought their 


preschool children with them and planted flowers together.

  

This event was extremely successful in creating greater exposure for 


Men’s Club within the synagogue community because the flowers were 


seen and talked about 
all during the Spring, Summer and early fall.  

5. Synagogue Raffle – See above from May, 2011.

6. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
7. Flag Planting at the Jewish Cemetary – See May, 2011
June, 2012
1.
Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

3.
Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
July, 2012
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

3. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
August, 2012
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

3. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.

4.  Men’s Club Picnic – We had a picnic under shelter at the Jewish Center.  All of the Men’s Club members and their families were invited to attend.  We served a large grilled meal including hot dogs, hamburgers, potato salad, cole slaw, snacks, hummus and pita, vegetables, watermelon and pastries.    The attendance increased over the prior year and again, allowed all of our members to have a social outing with families included.

5. Softball at Synagogue Picnic – Each year the synagogue has a wonderful dinner/picnic for all of its members.  This year we put together a softball game – Men’s Club versus everyone else.  It was a big success.  We had over 20 members of Men’s Club and about 20 other members and kids.  It provided great entertainment for all of the attendees at the picnic and a great time for all of the participants.



September, 2012
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Sunday Morning Café – See above.

3. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

4. School Opening Day - describe. 
5. Chair set up for high holidays – Our synagogue has 2 services for the high holidays each year – 1 in the main sanctuary and 1 in the lower social hall.  The Men’s Club helped the synagogue get chairs down to the service in the lower social hall.  This was a wonderful synagogue service provided by our Men’s Club.   

6. Men’s Club Golf Outing – Because of the Jewish holidays in May we moved our golf outing to Labor Day weekend.
7. Yom Kippur/Neilah Candle Lighting –  See above

8. Sukkah Set Up – The Men’s Club put up the synagogue sukkah.  Again providing another great service to the synagogue.
9. Sukkah Dinner – See above from 2011.  See Tab H.
10. Walking Event – See New Albany Walking Classic from 2011.
11. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
October, 2012
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Sunday Morning Café – See above.

3. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

4. Brunch Series Event – Gordon Hecker – New C.E.O. of Columbus Jewish Federation.   Mr. Hecker shared his visions of a thriving Columbus Jewish community.  Mr. Hecker shared his thoughts on how to connect the Jewish community, how to ensure a Jewish future and his goal of advocating for Jewish causes.

5. Tifereth Israel Men’s Fall Flower Planting – Following up on the success of our spring planting, we created a fall planting.  The fall planting included planting bulbs for color in the spring, dividing and replanting hostas and other perennial plants.  This program was a great success and was another social service provided by Mens Club to the synagogue.  We did this on a Sunday morning while the kids were in Hebrew School and provided a free breakfast to all of those that participated.

6. Columbus Jewish Film Festival  - Each year the Jewish community in Columbus sponsors a film festival of Jewish movies.  This is such an important event that the Mens Club agreed to be a sponsor.  Attached is the marketing material that includes the Mens Club’s name.  Not only is this a service provided to the community, but the marketing establishes that the Tifereth Israel Men’s Club supports activities beyond its synagogue.  (See Attachment at Tab I)
7. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.

November, 2012
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.


2.
Build-A-Pair – See above.

3. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

4. Brunch Series Event - November, 2012 - Brunch Series Event -  Our Speaker was from the Columbus Jewish Film festival to discuss “An Article of Hope”.  This inspiring film told the story of Israel’s first astronaut, Colonel Ilan Ramon and his journey from pre-World War Il in Europe to Israel and then into space.  As the shuttle Columbia was returning to earth on February 1, 2003, along with a tiny Torah scroll that Ramon carried on his journey, the entire crew perished.  
5. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.

December, 2012 
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

3. Brunch Series -  Changes in the Tax Code Effect Your Planning – Knowing how everyone is interested in saving on their taxes and planning for their taxes we had a C.P.A. come in and speak regarding how to plan for 2013 taxes based upon changes in the tax code.  
4. Build-A-Pair – Work on completing construction and more education on the purpose and use of tefillin.

5. Chanukah Dinner -   Even though our Chanukah dinner had been extremely successful over the years, some people wanted to try and change things up to provide a different experience.  And while we were worried about changing a successful program, we decided that sometimes change can further invigorate a successful activity.  We decided to change the Chanukah dinner in order to attract younger members.  We moved the dinner to the Jewish Community Center.  We did the dinner in conjunction with a play done by a local theatrical troupe.  There were also activities for the children as well as singing.  It worked and drew younger families to our programming and was very well received.   See Flyer at Tab J.
6. Inmate Program – See September, 2011
January, 2013 
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.
3. Build-A-Pair -  The final activity in the series leading up to the World Wide Wrap.  We had the parents of the 5th graders participate and they helped the 5th graders with putting on their tefillin.   We first had the Rabbi come in and give about a 10 minute introduction on Tefillin.  We then had our leader of the Build-A-Pair program explain more to the children and aparents.  We then had our group of about 10 volunteers help the children with their tefillin. This was a wonderful chance for the parents and children to work together on a religious activity.  It also allowed the Men’s Club to reach out to parents that may not otherwise attend our events.  Photos are attached at Tab K.  Photos 1, 2 and 3 explain the process.
4. Kadima Kinnus – The regional Kadima Kinnus took place at our shul over Martin Luther King weekend.  The Men’s Club provided support throughout the weekend and also made and served breakfast on Sunday morning.  This further showed everyone in the shul the support that the Men’s Club has for other organizations within the synagogue.  See Thank you from the Synagogue at Tab L.
5.  Sisterhood/Men's Club Color Wars – In order to have more social activities for our members we engaged the Sisterhood in a discussion of a joint activity.  We came up with a program where teams could be created and compete against one another in trivia/slight physical games.  The program was very well received and everyone had a very enjoyable time.  The flyer is attached hereto at Tab M.
6.  Men's Club Poker Tournament – See above from 2012.   
7. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
February, 2013
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.
2. Men’s Club Shabbat – In order to further encourage all people in the shul to participate in leading services we joined with the Sisterhood for a Shabbat.  The purpose was to create joint programming with the Sisterhood which we hope will lead to further cooperative effort.  The Shabbat was very well received and has led to discussion about creating joint programming in the future.  
In addition, for the very first time we used this event to further promote Men’s Club and what it does for the shul.  First, we announced the Mens Club Man of the Year.  And then we had the Regional FJMC President come and present to our President the Quality Club Award.  He explained what it takes to get the Quality Club Award, all that Tifereth Israel has done and that Tifereth Israel was only one of 15 clubs to have received the award every year that it has been available.  This advertising was extremely effective in increasing people’s interest in Mens’ Club.  
We also run a very effective Yad Shel Chai program.  So we award Yad’s to those synagogue members above the age of 13 who have read torah 10 or more times.  Again, the presentation of the Yads during Shabbat morning helped increased knowledge of the program, the recipients and the opportunity to read torah at the synagogue.  It has been very effective in increasing the number of lay readers.

See information at Tab N.
3. Men’s Club Father Child Movie Night – The Men’s Club realized that we needed to initiate new activities to bring younger men into Men’s Club.  So we decided to start programming aimed at younger men.  This was the first program in this series.  We had played a kid’s movie in our social hall on a Saturday night.  All members of the synagogue were invited.  Men’s Club member were free and non-Members were $5.00.  All kids were free.  We provided popcorn, water, soda and a dessert.  The flyer is attached to this application at Tab O.  The program was very successful and drew 70 people.
4. Men’s  Club Poker Night – See above.

5. World Wide Wrap – Following upon FJMC programming we had the World Wide Wrap.  Approximately 100 people participated.  In addition, as has become our tradition, the Men’s Club donated a pair of tefillin to the synagogue.  This was done in conjunction with the children that have completed the Build-A-Pair program.  The beauty of this is we now have multiple years of students who have completed Build-A-Pair.  So in addition to regular minyan attendees, Mens Club attendees and parents, we had 3 classes of children wearing their Build-A-Pair tefilling.  Not only did we have men wear tefillin for the first time, but we also had mothers try wearing tefillin for the first time.  So we have now used the World Wide Wrap to educate Men, Women and Children on wearing tefillin.
See Photos at Tab P.

6. Brunch Series –  Michael Moran – Fitness Trainer – Continuing the theme of Men’s Health we invited a fitness trainer to work with us on developing a program to remain fit.  He showed us various activities that we could engage in to remain fit along with providing us with insight on how to create an exercise schedule.
7. Purim Carnival – See above from 2012.

8. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
9. Blood Drive – The Men’s Club partnered with The Social Action Committee of the Shul for a blood drive to generate reserved for the Hoxworth Blood Center.
March, 2013
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

3. Mens Club Brunch – We had David Staley, the Director of The Goldberg Center and an associate professor in the Department of History at The Ohio State University, come and speak regarding the Future of Education in the United States.  The Brunch was very well attended by members of all ages.  Dr. Staley explained that we are going from an environment of teaching trivia/answers to having to teach how to think.  And that is caused in great part by technology.  That change is going to significantly affect how school age children and those in secondary education are taught in the future.
The synagogue is currently involved in a search for a new Associate Rabbi.  And as part of that process the synagogue ask the Mens Club if part of the brunch time could be used for people to meet and ask questions of the Associate Rabbi.  This forum was an excellent way for the general population of the synagogue to ask questions in a more relaxed environment.  The Mens Club was the only service group in the synagogue asked to put together this type of question and answer time for the prospective candidate.

4. Passover – Fast of the First Born – The Men’s Club provided breakfast for those that participated in the morning service and teaching session.  
5. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
April,  2013
1. Wednesday Morning Minyan Breakfast – See above.

2. Replacement of Light Bulbs – The Men’s Club along with the Green Team initiative at the synagogue identified that there was an issue with using incandescent light bulbs throughout the building. So, the Men’s Club worked on replacing the incandescent light bulbs with CFL’s.  Testing was performed to make sure that the CFL’s would provide similar or better lighting than the incandescent bulbs.  The replacement of the incandescent bulbs with the CFL’s will provide a significant cost savings to the synagogue over the next decade. 

3. Men’s Club Poker Night – See above.

4. Mens Club Brunch –  See April, 2011
5. Yom Hashoah Candle Program – Following up on the FJMC program we distributed candles to congregation members.  Our distribution included all students in the school, all members who requested candles and home delivery to 200 families.  In total we delivered about 500 candles.  Each bag contained a candle, a sheet with the prayers and meditation and a request for a donation.  

6. Inmate Program – See September, 2011.
7. Brunch Series Event – We had a professor from the German History and Language Department at The Ohio State University come and speak to us about World War II, The Holocaust, how those events have been documented over time and what effect the video presentation has had on the German people and people all over the world.  There were about 50 people that attended.  This brunch event was a different way of presenting the discussion of the Holocaust and provided insight, in an education context, of how movies and videos of the Holocaust effect people’s perceptions.
8. Mens Club Softball with BBYO – We decided to expand who we play and added a game against the local chapter of the BBYO.  This was an excellent opportunity to get our name and club out in the community with another group of youngsters.
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